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 Question from Mr P McKay, Leominster, Herefordshire. 
 
In reply to my question of 6 March 2009 regarding the signing of unmetalled unclassified 
roads shown by Ordnance Survey as “other routes with public access” and referred to in 
Rights of Way Improvement Plan as Quiet Lanes, Council said that the low cost Quiet 
Lanes signs would not be appropriate and that other signage would require careful 
consideration.   
 
1.1 Has Council now had time to consider and what conclusion has it come to, and 

failing that if they could be signed as “other route with public access” to correspond 
with the Ordnance Survey designation?  Such signs could be low cost similar to 
footpath signs and abbreviated ORPA, as any signage would be an improvement 
compared with no signs since some of these roads are not readily identifiable as 
being open for public use. 

 
 


